Rappahannock Model Railroader, Inc.

Business Meeting Minutes

August 8, 2019

President Phil Shaw called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM  at Salem Church Library

Roll Call:

Nelson Barbour                           Mark McDonagh

Rich Boteler                                 Walter McIntrye

John Carlson                                John McKeown

Thorny Chilton                            Mike McVeigh

Dennis Cole                                 Dick Merrill

Bill Craig                                      Tom Messeder

Bob David                                     Mike Morra

Michael Fields                              Rich Murnane

Linda Garrett                                Mike Riabouchinsky

Nick George III                            Phil Shaw

Kathy Harris                                Steve Shaw

Dan Hicks                                    Bill Trueman

Bob Hunter                                  Bob Wilcox

Jim Kerley                                   Victor Wolf

Treasurer's Report: Steve Shaw reported that there was a beginning balance in the checking account of $7,121.53. Outflow for the month was $677.23 including rent and utilities. Inflow was $1,007.42 with the sales of raffle tickets, 50/50 drawing, T-shirt sales, donations and Amazon Smile. The ending balance of the checking account is $7,451.72. The difference from the beginning of the month is $330.19. The beginning balance in the savings account was $6,156.66, the inflow was $0.05 in interest bought the ending balance to $6,156.71. We have a business all client CD of $30,000.00. The grand total of the treasury is $43,608.43. 

Secretary's Report: Nothing new to report

President's Report: The room in the library for next year was reserved by Phil. We will check out the modules on September 14, from 12-4 at Phil's church. 

There were 12 of us that went to Steamtown and enjoyed the trip. We would like to go to Spencer NC in the spring. It will be a five hour trip and one night in a hotel. In the fall there is a train excursion in Elkins. Week end cost is $34 and it is usually booked. Week days are available and can be checked out at mountainrailwv.com.

Several officers will not be attending the next meeting. Open house is on September 21 from 10-4 and Phil will be in charge. At this time we have everything that we need in the way of refreshments. We will need help with the clean up. Phil is working on resolving the parking issues. The sheds need to be pulled out and Phil will go by there every day the week before the open house. Phil is also cooking mild chilly for the open house. Hot sauce will be provided.

Unfinished business: 
Agricultural Fair:  Will be discussed at a later date.

Open House: September 21st from 10 AM. to 4P.M.
Committee Reports:

Membership: 

Nelson reported that John Carlson wants small shirts for children. They must be ordered in groups of 10. Shirts are for family not just a group of kids. Non-members can't wear logo shirts. Further discussion will be on this subject and a decision will be made. We need cell phone numbers for membership. A sheet was passed around for those in attendance to provide their cell numbers if they want. 

Location: Nothing new to report. 

Historian: Bob Wilcox shared his trip to Portland, Maine where he went on  a  train excursion. 

Raffle: Thorny will not be at the open house. Steve Shaw will take care of the box and tickets. 

Property: We need 6 to 7 guys for fixing the electrical issues on sections of the module. The work will be done at the Hope Presbyterian Church on September 14 from 12-4 and Phil will be there to meet you at 11AM. Victor volunteered to pull the trailer. Small sections will be looked at for electrical problems of the DCS system. Clean up is not bad at the club house. Shelving will be installed later in October. 

Publicity: Advertising has been approved for the open house on one radio station, the other has not. The Christmas show is being advertised on the Front Porch magazine. 

HO Committee: Bob Hunter reported that they will have four corners finished for next month. He doesn't know if it will be ready for the Christmas show and will let Michael Fields know. 

Web Master: Not present. 

New Business:  
Shannon Air Show: This event will probably not happen due to the digging up of the roads. Bill Trueman will let us know about this event. There are free flights the week before for youths. There is a new hanger being built.

Ashland Train Day:  It will be held on November 2nd. We will be at the Ashland Tea and Coffee building. Further information will be sent out later. 

Town Center Mall: We will set up on December 8th and the event will be held on December 9th and 10th. We will be at the same place as last year, in the food court. Saturday the time is from 10 to 6 and Sunday is 11 to 6. We will break down on Sunday at 4PM.We will ask for advertising on the electronic board. 

Christmas Show: Mark has been working on advertising. There are new movable walls but have not talked about extra space. We have sold eleven tables, two of them are major vendors who have committed. Greenberg is having a show at Chantilly at he same time. We will need everybody to help out. We need to set up Thursday and the vendors will arrive on Friday. Further details will be coming. 

Member's Time:  

*Bob David suggested that we have junior members or RMR supporters. This needs to be a board decision.  

* In order to promote youth membership we need to have a structured program. Mike McVeigh said we need to look at both pros and cons. 

* It was suggested that we approach scouts. We need a youth direction committee chair and have rules in place. We need a point of contact. 

* John Carlson has sponsored guests. 

* James Karns will not be at the open house with his Lego set up.

Meeting adjourned at 7:57 PM

No 50/50 

